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CARD appeals Powertech test permit 
By NCBR staff 

 
 
January 7, 2011 -- 
WASHINGTON, D.C. — Powertech USA will have to wait to begin an aquifer 
pump test at its Centennial uranium mining project until the Environmental 
Protection Agency considers an appeal of the permit for the test. 
 
The appeal petition was filed Jan. 3 by Coloradoans Against Resource 
Destruction, a coalition of residents of northern Weld County near the 
proposed mine site just outside of Nunn. At issue is the Dec. 3 decision by 
the EPA’s Region 8 office to issue a permit allowing Powertech to re-inject 
water pumped out of the Upper Fox Hills Formation underground to study 
the hydrogeology of the area. The data would be used to prepare permit 
applications for the proposed in-situ uranium recovery project.  
 
The pump-test permit is stayed while the Environmental Appeals Board 
considers the appeal. The independent review board first must decide 
whether it will review the appeal. If it does, it has the option of sending the 
permit back to the Region 8 office for modification, or it can overturn the 
regional decision and deny the pump-test permit. Board decisions are 
subject to judicial review in federal court. 
 
Powertech initially filed its pump-test permit application with the EPA on 
April 30, 2009. A first draft permit was issued on June 15, 2009, followed 
by an amended draft on Nov. 20, 2009. The final permit was issued on Dec. 
3, 2010, and would have become effective Jan. 3, 2011, had no appeal 
been filed. 
 
For more Daily news click here and look under 'Breaking News' 
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